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	1. Welcome and introductions
Apologies for absence and substitutions – as above. The meeting was quorate.
This was a hybrid meeting, LW was welcomed to her first meeting in person. Members introduced themselves to Gerry Ball who is replacing DS as LA Adviser to SACRE.
2. Minutes of previous meeting held on 8 November 2021 
      The minutes were agreed. 
3. Matters arising not covered in the agenda   
NATRE rep. Katherine France had expressed her interest in representing NATRE since Carolyn Reade stepped down. The nomination needs to come from NATRE, SMc/DS to find out if KR contacts them or does the Clerk to SACRE contact them.
NH raised the low response to the secondary survey, but it was a return of 25%. It was agreed that having direct links to RE leads in schools is the best way to contact them. The number of RE students is decreasing which might be linked to the rise in funding for stem subjects. JY mentioned this in the last newsletter. Add as agenda item for next meeting.
4. Cumbria Agreed Syllabus
As it is now five years since the Revised Agreed Syllabus for RE was published it is time to look at it again and decide if we want to re-write, buy one in, amend, or leave it as it is. DS recommended that any revision should be completed by 31st March 2023. He has suggested via the Learning Improvement Service that our SACRE remain as it is and serve both new councils, but whatever happens, it would be better to have the revised Syllabus in place before vesting day for the Local Government Re-organisation on 1st April. An Agreed Syllabus Conference needs to be elected; this needs to have the same constituent committees as SACRE, and has been the full SACRE in the past. The Agreed Syllabus Conference can then nominate members including outside colleagues from secondary and primary schools, to undertake any revision that is deemed necessary. There was some discussion about refreshing the RE Syllabus in line with the shift to worldviews. IRG proposed that SACRE should be elected as the Agreed Syllabus Conference, seconded by RC, and all agreed.  Further discussion to be held at the end of this meeting.  It was agreed that working groups should meet virtually to cut down on expenses, and the number of serving teachers co-opted should be managed carefully, bearing in mind budget restrictions.  Perhaps interested teachers could be chosen from those attending the RE Conference, or those who attend cluster meetings.
5. SACRE Development Plan
DS gave feedback from the working group meeting held this morning. Two sections (1 and 3) were discussed. DS will update the current plan and forward it for circulation to members. 
6. NASACRE Training Sessions
NASACRE set up online webinars for SACREs last year (free to paid up members). Some of our members have already attended sessions. JY said the session on the ‘Role of the SACRE Chair’ was very useful. A session for members new to SACRE is running in June. SMc to send details to LW, RM, SW and GB. If they are unable to attend a recorded version is available, from a previous session. There are also a lot of resources available on the NASACRE website, we have access to all this as we are paid up members.  SG is on the development group for a new NASACRE website which is being developed.
7. SACRE/RE Conference 
We are returning to a face-to-face conference this year to be held in Penrith. The theme will be ‘Diverse and Inclusive Religious Education’ Key speaker, Adam Robertson (RE Today) with a session from 
Claire Clinton (RE Matters/Newham SACRE). 25 delegates have booked so far. SACRE members have attended in the past, normally 10 members can be funded. Councillors can attend without charge. Details of the conference to be circulated.
Before the break a short presentation was held for David, as this is his last meeting. He has been on SACRE for many years and will be hugely missed.
8. Local and National update from JY
Already distributed for members to read before the meeting.
NASACRE briefing not issued yet.

JY was thanked for all the work she puts into the update and in turn RC thanked for including this and other information in the quarterly newsletter. 
JY said there is a lot of guidance for schools on the worldview approach, see information in update including video clip.
KO’D pointed out the similarity within different religions ie prayer and fasting in the Bahai’, Hindu (Ramadan) and Christianity (Lent).  
9. Update on Virtual Voices in RE - project in partnership with Cumbria Development Education Centre (CDEC)
· JY has now run many sessions. 
· LW - Lazonby school joining a session with Castle Park school. 
· VB will feedback to JY after session at Dowdales. 

· JY will send links to VVRE pilots. She has been asked to showcase the project at a Culham St Gabriel’s event in June.
10. SACRE Newsletter
Members asked to send any articles for the spring newsletter to RC or SMc by Monday 14 March so that it can go out to schools before the end of term (1 April 2022).
11. Feedback from Union Reps

Nothing to report this time.
12. Update from SACRE members

· Jewish representation on SACREs – new members are being recruited; they are also being offered support. 
· SG is visiting Bridekirk Dovenby School on 14 March and will send a piece on this to RC for the newsletter.

· SG passed on her thanks to DS for his help in setting up the Jewish Exhibition in Tullie House, the exhibition has been well received around the country.

· KO’D – Bahai conferences being held across the country. One in Manchester from 9-11 April, ‘Building Vibrant Communities’ KO’D will send details for the newsletter, all members invited.

· Update from RC on the project started by Brian Gates on Collective Worship – headteachers were contacted through clusters but no schools have come forward to participate, probably due to the aftermath of the pandemic. Brian Gates has started with other projects. RC suggested that work, given its importance, could continue through the RE Council.
13. Arrangements for future meetings

The summer meeting will be held on Monday, 13 June 2022.  

In the past, it was agreed that we should hold one meeting per year in a school. Discussion took place on which school could be approached. As a governor at Ullswater Community College LW said she could approach them about holding the summer meeting there with some involvement with pupils (previously we have held group discussions with pupils and attended Collective Worship).  SMc to liaise with LW on the arrangements including a room for a working group in the morning. 
Provisional date set for autumn meeting - Tuesday 20 September.
Agreed Syllabus Conference to agree on working party

Discussion around who we can invite from primary and secondary schools, to help with the refresh of the RE syllabus.
· SMc to send JY the list of teachers booked onto SACRE/RE conference.
· JY to look at schools that have been involved in VVRE project.
The following SACRE members volunteered GB, JY, WR, RC, VB, LW, RM. JY will approach KF. Some members will be asked to contribute to parts of the refresh.
Date arranged for a virtual meeting – Friday 22 April, start time 9.30am. JY will send out the invites.
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